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CITY OF ALBANY 
PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISION 

STAFF REPORT 
 

Agenda date: December 12, 2013 
TO: Park and Recreation Commission   
 
FROM: Tony Wolcott, Urban Forester 
  
SUBJECT: 839 to 841 Washington Avenue - Urban Forester report on one existing 

Hesperocyparis macrocarpa (Cupressus macrocarpa) Monterey cypress - 
tree located between two addresses just west of Catherine’s Walk steps. 

 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION  
This tree grades out as a ‘moderate’ risk, and if it were to remain, it needs to be inspected 
annually for any signs of decay or defects. I would be happy with either decision but will 
recommend removal because any tree failure, branch, stem or whole tree is going to cause 
significant damage and interruption of electrical service. Although only possible, impact to 
a car or person would be significant to severe. There is always risk with trees, a little more 
than I like here. Replacement with a smaller flowering tree is recommended.   
 
BACKGROUND 
The existing tree occupies a space on a slope between the steps and the property at 839 
Washington. There are power lines with some high voltage in close proximity. This tree 
has been pruned to avoid these wires. The canopy is one-sided. There is significant canopy 
above the wires and somewhat counterbalancing the tree. This tree is regularly pruned to 
window wires and keep weight on the ends reduced. 

ANALYSIS 

This tree is in good health despite its odd shape. The roots appear solid as does the trunk. 
There are few Monterey cypresses here and this is a mature tree. The multiple stems are a 
concern, especially with the wires and house always there. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

Cost of removal will be about $2500, grinding the stumps- $400. A new tree, more suitable 
will be planted in the vicinity. Instead of removing the trunk, it could be carved into the 
shape of an eagle, might be expensive.  
 
Conclusion 
Tough call but the tree should come out. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


	839 Washington Oct 16 2013 APplication
	staff report 839 Washington 11.07



